
Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club Annual General Meeting

      18 November 2012

The meeting was called to order at 0935 by Barbara Riddy.  20 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 21 October 2012 meeting be accepted 
    Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                       Carried                                     
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
The NFC hangar leased by Bob Crawford contains some inappropriate hazardous material, as well as some general garbage and debris.  The Executive decided to give Bob until 31 December to remove such material or his month-to-month lease would be terminated.

David Barber, owner of Comanche C-FPNA, is about a year behind in dues and tie-down fees.  The Executive will send him a letter saying that unless the account is paid in full or a payment schedule arranged by 31 December, his aircraft would be removed from Club property and a lien placed on it for the amount owing.

3.
Financial

Note:  Due to an accounting error in fuel sales, the net income figures for August and September were low.  The corrections have been incorporated in October’s figures, resulting in a large figure for the month.

October
Net income       $11,775.77

Year to Date     $14,345.24
Moved by Ken Griffith: that the October 2012 financial report be accepted  

Seconded by Ron Whyte.
                       





      Carried 
4.     Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz  
- outgoing calls from the Clubhouse telephone are garbled.  David Powell-Williams will   investigate.
- the Clubhouse phone number is (604) 227-9274.

- Darrle has replaced two cracked windows in the Clubhouse at a cost of $476.
  b. Parking – Paul Ralph  (absent)
    A few spots are available.

Effective 1 January 2013 Andrea Trepanier will be the Parking Director.
c.  Social –  vacant
Effective 1 January 2013 Barbara Riddy will be the Social Coordinator.  

Thanks to Ken Griffith for acquiring a new BBQ at a cost of $249.
d. Membership – Autumn Umanetz  (absent)
Note:  the meeting was re-convened during brunch to consider the following application:
Moved by Al Brust: that a Membership Application from Roy Hancock be accepted.   Seconded by Doug Sowden.                                                                                           Carried
e. Av-Gass – Al Brust 
Submissions are welcome any time at avgas@email.com   
f.    Fuel – Ken Welte  (absent)
 Effective 1 January 2013 the fuel person will be Glen From, with Ron Whyte as back-up.
A report from Ken Welte concerning safety repairs to the fuel system has been requested.
Ken Griffith has offered to provide two spill kits.

5.        Announcements and Coming Events

21 November: Guides visit 1800 to 2000.  Contact Doug Sowden if you wish to assist.


8 December: NFC Christmas Party.  Pot-luck. Gift exchange $10 maximum.  Drinks @1700, dinner @1800.

6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91.    
-  COPA has partnered with the Institute for Women of Aviation Worldwide to make the         week of March 4-10, 2013 “COPA Girls Week”.  A notice is on the Clubhouse bulletin board.  COPA Flight 91’s activities for this event (if any) will be discussed at the January meeting.
-  Doug Wakefield reminded Members of the following concerning COPA’s Air Meet/Fly-in Liability insurance:

 “Insurance premiums for Air Meet are paid annually by COPA to protect active COPA Flights for certain liabilities.  When is a Certificate of Insurance required for your event?
As long as your COPA Flight is active as per Policy No. 6.3.1 and the Flight’s Executive organize/supervise, announce, advertise and invite specifying “organized by COPA Flight XXX” your event is automatically insured by COPA Air Meet and a certificate of Insurance is not required, however… Read page 13-14 of the Guide for more information!
You only need a Certificate of Insurance when the owner (Private, Municipal, City, Township) of the property, airport or aerodrome or other related third party requests proof of insurance.”
b.   NFC Incorporation.  George Irbe and Barbara Riddy continue to complete the paperwork required to update the Federal incorporation of the Club, with an expected completion date of 2 December 2012.   
c.
 Bursary.  Drafting of the terms of reference for award of the bursary is in progress.  Murray Welte, Andrea Trepanier, and Ken Griffith will meet in January to finalize the document.
7. New Business   
a.  Elections 
The following positions were filled by acclamation:

President – Don Crocker (COPA Flight 91 Captain)
Vice-president – Andrea Trepanier (COPA Flight 91 Co-Captain)
Treasurer – George Irbe

Secretary – Doug Wakefield (COPA Flight 91 Navigator)
As a result of a secret ballot the following Members were elected as Directors for a two-year term: Ron Whyte, Brian Zetts, and Glen From.  (Autumn Umanetz and Murray Welte have one year left in their term of office.)

b.  Lease Renewal
The Club’s lease is due for renewal in 2013.  Moved by Ken Griffith: that a negotiating committee consisting of Don Crocker, Gordon Heys, Ken Griffith, and Barbara Riddy be formed to represent the Club during negotiations.  Seconded by Joyce Clarke.          Carried
The Secretary will contact DTZ Barnicke to inform them of the Club’s intention to negotiate and to seek an initial meeting in January 2013.            Action …………..…Doug Wakefield

c.   Upstairs Office


Secretarial Note:  The day after the meeting I received an email from Ken Welte giving notice that he will vacate the upstairs office by 1 January 2013.  So if you know anyone looking for office space…

8.
Next Meeting Date
 16 December 2012
 Executive Meeting 0900
 General Meeting 0930  
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Murray Welte: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Don Crocker.                                                                                                  Carried  

The meeting was adjourned at 1034.  
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Guest Speakers
Thanks to Peter Killin and Dev Salkeld for a fascinating description of flying the Martin Mars.
Thanks to the volunteer chefs responsible for providing a tasty burger brunch, particularly to Darrel Schlitz for his skill on the grill.  Special thanks to Andrea Trepanier for the Mo-vember cupcakes.
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